 OTTAWA SOUTH ECO-ACTION NETWORK MINUTES – Feb. 19, 2019
Present:
Aija Auzina, Judy Burwell, Erin Paske, Marianne Ariganello, Heather Dunlop, Kari-Anne Murphy
Regrets:
Dave Wilson, Julianna Foster, Eugene Beuthien, Julie Bourdon, Austin Chamney
Chair:

Erin
Notes: 

Judy
Media:
Aija reported that a $13.00 boost to our Facebook page resulted in 1,384 people reached – 53% women, 46% men, only three anti-climate responses.

Action: Heather offered to work on a website for OSEAN.  This will provide an outlet for articles, pictures, videos and educational information.

Judy has been looking for outlets for OSEAN articles.  So far the best options are the Hunt Club Community Association, River Views quarterly newspaper, and the Ottawa South News? This month we have an article in River Views and three in the Hunt Club Community Association’s newsletter.
Action: Judy will contact Erin McCracken to discuss how best to submit environmental articles to Ottawa South News.
Power Shift - Aija attended this event and hosted two of the 400 young people participating in the Power Shift activities over the week-end.
Climate Action Week – Erin attended two housing tours; Passive House, a tour of the architect’s personal home that demonstrates design with green initiatives and Northern Nomads, a Carlton project to build a tiny house that is completely off grid.  She also attended a Webinar on plastic best practices. 70 to 90 companies have signed up to make significant changes to reduce plastic.
Environmental Protection Committee, budget meeting – Heather gave a detailed report of the meeting.  You can read all about it on the Ottawa.ca website when the minutes are posted. 
Cloth Diaper Program – Marianne spoke with Councillor Jeff Leiper who suggested approaching Solid Waste Management for funds.  This has been deferred until April. So far seven people have participated in the trial program and plan to continue.

CASCADES – Action: Judy will follow up with Cascades to ask if they have any detailed written materials explaining what goes where and how it all works.  We are looking for information that allows us to track where our plastic goes.  How do we know that it is being recycled and what is the end result? Who is recycling plastic bags and where do they go?
Future Activities: Three activities were discussed and tabled for detailed planning at the next meeting – they are:
Letter writing campaign re climate change:

Action: Keri-Anne will identify Girl Guide leaders in our area to ask if they would be willing to participate.  Aija will writer a sample letter. Erin will start by encouraging school students to write.

Plastic sorting event:  a mall event to show people where our plastic goes, what gets recycled, what doesn’t, etc.

Action:  Erin will contact Billings Bridge to see what the possibilities are.

Federal Election – Action:  Heather will contact Ecology Ottawa to see what they are planning.
Next Meeting: Monday, March 25th, 7:00 p.m. 
